DECEMBER 2006

Annual General Meeting a success
The North Leitrim & West Cavan Carers Group held their Annual General meeting in the Bee Park Resource Centre, Manorhamilton on 25th November. Although there was quite a small attendance it was a very positive meeting, with interesting discussion and the election of new Officers. 


Retiring Secretary Ann McGowan has worked very hard for the group over the past years, and was able to give the meeting a full picture of what the role of Secretary involves. This includes lobbying for increased resources and providing the group with information. The group would like to thank Ann most sincerely for all her committment and energy. Ann will continue to be involved in the group but feels her energy has to go into her family and other matters at present. The group was delighted to hear the nomination of Susan Carleton for the role of  Acting Secretary. Susan is a Dowra woman with plenty of experience in matters secretarial and the group is looking forward to seeing her in action! See the next page for a message from her.  

Long-term group member Cyril Hatfield was re-elected as Treasurer and warmly thanked for his hard work over the past years. 


There are still certain Officers required by the group. It was hoped to find an Assistant Treasurer to assist Cyril in his work, and the role of Public Relations (PR) Officer remains vacant. This role is important in helping to raise the profile of the group and inform other Carers of its existence. It was agreed that these ‘empty chairs’ could be filled during the year as members come forward to volunteer.


Thanks to the staff of the Bee Park Resource Centre for their warm welcome, and thanks to all members who were able to attend.

Siobhan McEniff, Carers Development Officer with the HSE Northwest, sent a message of support to the group, congratulating them on their work over the past year and encouraging them to continue to develop. Hayley Fox-Roberts, Information & Development Worker with Community Connections, also congratulated the group and assured them of the continuing support of Community Connections in publishing the monthly newsletter and acting as a liaison with other groups and resources.

The group will not be meeting now until the New Year. Regular monthly meetings will resume on Friday January 26th in The Granary, Manorhamilton. However the gruop will be meeting up for two events earlier in the New Year - see the next page for more details!

A message from new Secretary Susan Carleton

At the AGM there was discussion over Eircom’s perceived charge of VAT on line charges subsidised by the Household Benefits package. Susan looked into this and found that they don't charge VAT on the subsidised line charge, although they do charge VAT on the other fees and charges. 

And a word from Susan herself: “A request - at the meeting I brought up the fact that most of what I've discovered for my son has been accidental, everything from health board payments to groups like this one. So for the past few months I've been working on making a list of possible resources for Carers like myself, everything from social welfare entitlements to apply for, to foundations and organisations, publications, and simple ideas (such as using assistance animals, who can relieve a Carer's burden greatly once trained). If anyone on the North Leitrim/West Cavan group's mailing list has found a good resource, or group, book, newsletter, website, grant, anything at all, I'd love to know about it, and will add it to the list, with the idea of distributing it to anyone interested”.

Susan can be emailed at themagothy@eircom.net  or call her on 071 986 43329

Keeping the network going

In October, a first ‘Focus Day’ of the Northwest network of Carers Groups took place (see last newsletter). This was a very pleasant occasion, meeting up in the Clarion Hotel, Sligo and co-ordinated by Siobhan McEniff (HSE NW) and Hayley Fox Roberts (Community Connections). There are five groups active in this area, from Mohill, Carrick-on-Shannon, West Sligo. Ballymote & North Leitrim/West Cavan. The carers who attended found it valuable to compare the different activities each group undertook, and to share experiences, joys and frustrations with a wider group. It was agreed the groups would meet again, in different locations, and the Ballymote Group have kindly offered to host the next meeting, on Sunday January 21st at 3pm in Ballymote. A light tea will be followed by the meeting, and the group encourages as many Carers as possible to attend and enjoy the good company and a wee day out!

The group needs to know how many people are planning to attend in order to organise transport. PLEASE FILL IN THE ENCLOSED SLIP AND RETURN IT TO COMMUNITY CONNECTIONS 

BEFORE 22nd DECEMBER.

New Year Celebration

For this year’s Christmas celebration, the group have decided to wait until the 6th of January (‘Little Christmas’) to hold their annual dinner. The meal will be held in Clancy’s of Glenfarne, and members are warmly invited to come along and enjoy an evening of good food, good chat and good fun! Members are welcome to bring their clients or other family members if they wish. There will be a cost of €5 per person and the rest of the cost of the meal will be subsidised by group funds. A great night is promised and we hope to see many of you there!

The group needs to know how many people are planning to attend in order to organise transport. PLEASE FILL IN THE ENCLOSED SLIP AND RETURN IT TO COMMUNITY CONNECTIONS 

BEFORE 22nd DECEMBER.

Thanks

The Carers Group, and the staff of Community Connections, would like to thank founding member Teresa Harte for all her hard work over the past years. Teresa has now retired from the group and we wish her all the best in her future activities. Thanks again, Teresa!

CAN’T come to EVENTS because you have no transport? 

In conjunction with Rural Lift, the NLWC Carers Group can offer transport to meetings. The group can also help with Caring cover for you in your own home while you are out. If this would help you, please call Hayley at Community Connections on 071 9853321 & hear more

COULD HELP MEMBERS ATTEND EVENTS?

* The NLWC Carers’ group are starting a scheme to provide Care Support while members attend meetings

* Family members & neighbours are very welcome

* Support Carers will recieve training and Garda clearance

* A basic wage will be paid 

If you think you could help, contact Hayley at Community Connections for more details.

BUDGET & BENEFIT ADVICE

TWO FREEPHONE NUMBERS ARE AVAILABLE FOR ADVICE ON CHANGES TO SOCIAL WELFARE BENFITS AND TAX BENEFITS THAT WILL OCCUR FOLLOWING THE BUDGET. CONTACT THEM WITH ANY QUERIES YOU HAVE:

SOCIAL WELFARE:- 1800 690 590

TAX:- 1800 314 414

NEXT MEETING DATE 26TH JANUARY 2007

(NO MEETING IN DECEMBER)

at 11am in The Granary, Manorhamilton.

The group MEET REGULARLY ON THE LAST FRIDAY OF EVERY MONTH AT 11am IN THE GRANARY, MANORHAMILTON

The group is open to all Carers, whatever the age of their client, and new members are always very welcome!
This newsletter is produced and distributed with the help of  

Community Connections CDP, Killycarney, Blacklion, Co.Cavan

Tel 071 9853321 Email: info@communityconnections.ie

